
 

  Monday 21 February 2022 - Sunday 6 March 2022 

Air travel demand in the US during the last fortnight was between 85% and 
90% of the level seen in 2019. This level of recovery was only previously seen 
around Thanksgiving last November. Capacity data for March indicates that 
available seats are at around the 90% level of March 2019 suggesting that 
this level of recovery is likely to remain throughout the month. 

Meanwhile, air travel demand in Canada which had fallen away alarmingly 
since the end of the New Year holiday period, showed further signs of picking 
up again as demand increased to 50% of the same period in 2019 by the end 
of February. Capacity data for March suggests that available seats are still 
down 40%, suggesting that the demand recovery could start heading 
towards 60% in the coming weeks. In Mexico, seat capacity for March across 
all Mexican airports is currently 4% higher than in March 2019. 

Some 14 new routes were launched during the first week of March after 
none had started during the last week of February. United led the way with 
five new routes from New York Newark all operated on its behalf by St. Louis 
based regional carrier GoJet (hence the St. Louis arch featured on the cake 
celebrating the new route between Newark and Harrisburg in Pennsylvania) 
using its fleet of three-class, 50 seat CRJ-550s. These routes replace similar 
routes to/from United’s Washington IAD hub, with United highlighting pilot 
shortages as the reason for these network adjustments. 

Allegiant launched four new ‘sunshine’ routes from Akron/Canton in Ohio 
with 2-weekly service to three destinations in Florida (Punta Gorda, 
Sarasota/Bradenton and St. Pete/Clearwater) as well as Savannah in Georgia. 
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